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Dear participant

Thank you for your interest in a current research project about the experiences of women of colour/women from culturally and ethnically diverse backgrounds in Science, Technology, Engineering, Mathematics, and Medicine (STEMM) organisations. This study is being conducted by Dr. Meredith Nash (Senior Lecturer in Sociology, University of Tasmania) and Dr. Robyn Moore (Research assistant, School of Social Sciences). The University of Tasmania’s Human Ethics Committee has approved this project. 

1. What is the purpose of this study?

The aim of the project is to examine your experiences working in a STEMM organisation. Specifically, the study will examine how you conceptualise ‘successful’ leadership and how your cultural/ethnic identity shapes your experiences, professional identity and career trajectory.

2. Why have I been invited to participate in this study?

You are eligible to participate in this study because you are over 18 and self-identify as a woman of colour or a woman with a culturally/ethnically diverse background working in a STEMM organisation in Australia.
The aim is to recruit 25 participants for this study. If more than 25 women volunteer, a sampling matrix based on age, employment status/career point, geographic location and science discipline will be used to purposively select participants.

3. What does this study involve?
Should you agree to participate, you are invited to:

· Complete a demographic questionnaire 

· Participate in one interview of up to one-hour via Skype/phone at a convenient time in the next couple of months. In this interview, you will be asked questions about your background, where your ideas about leadership originate and what you see as impediments or obstacles to exercising leadership in STEMM.  

With your consent, we would like to audio record the interview because this will allow us to transcribe the data more easily. This aspect of the study is voluntary and if you do not wish to be recorded, we will take written notes.
Your involvement in this study is voluntary. Whilst we would be pleased to have you participate, we respect your right to decline. There will be no consequences to you if you decide not to participate.  No raw data from this study will be provided to your employer. 
Interview transcripts will be available for you to edit and review before the data is analysed. You will also be offered a summary of the findings within 12 months of the completion of the project. It is possible that de-identified results from this study will be presented at academic conferences and in academic journals and books. 
We will store the data in a de-identified format securely for a minimum of five years after the publication of any work arising from this research. We would like to bank this data for an unspecified period after the initial study because we hope it will provide a rich source of data from which we will be able to draw upon in future research projects. 

Please be aware that all archived data will be stored securely in password protected computer files and only accessible by the researchers. If you do not wish to have your data archived in this way, you may indicate this on the attached consent form. In this case, your data will be destroyed after a minimum of five years. The data must be kept for a minimum of five years in case we need to contact you in the future regarding any publications. You can withdraw your consent to have your data banked at any time and without consequence.
4. Are there any possible benefits from participation in this study?

We hope this study will provide you with an open forum to freely reflect upon your experiences of working in STEMM and that you gain useful insight into your feelings about leadership through the interview. This project is important because it will provide essential knowledge for long-term industry and policy responses to advancing/elevating culturally diverse women in STEMM globally.
5. Are there any possible risks from participation in this study?

There are no specific risks anticipated with participation in this study. We realise, however, that talking about your experiences may not be easy. Please know that you are free to withdraw from the study or stop the interview at any time for any reason, with no questions asked and without prejudice or adverse outcome. You also may withdraw any information you have supplied to us. We will have the contact details of support services available to you, should you need them. Please see below for the contact details of a free, confidential and non-judgmental support service should you need it:

Beyond Blue is a national service that provides mental health support and advice across Australia. You may access this service by phone on 1300 22 4636. 
6. What if I have questions about this research?

If you would like to discuss any aspect of this study please feel free to contact Dr. Meredith Nash by phone on +61 3 6226 2715 or Skype: meredith.nash2 or via email on: meredith.nash@utas.edu.au   

If you would like to participate in this study, please contact Dr. Robyn Moore via email on: robyn.moore@utas.edu.au

This study has been approved by the Tasmanian Social Science Human Research Ethics Committee.  If you have concerns or complaints about the conduct of this study you should contact the Executive Officer of the HREC (Tasmania) Network on +61 3 6226 7479 or email human.ethics@utas.edu.au.  The Executive Officer is the person nominated to receive complaints from research participants. You will need to quote HREC project number H0017973.
Thank you very much for taking the time to read this information. We hope you decide to participate in this important research. 
Yours sincerely, 
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Dr. Meredith Nash
Senior Lecturer in Sociology
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Dr. Robyn Moore

Research Assistant in Sociology

University of Tasmania

School of Social Sciences
Private Bag 22, Hobart TAS 7001
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